Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
2-10-18
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Mark Thompson, Brett Michael Hauser, Walt Johnston, Sue Hanson, Kent Miller and Glenn Borland.
Directors Absent: 
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Brandan Probert [Assistant Operator], and Martin Marugg [Past President] 
Shareholders Present:  Marlene Sharp, Jack Weisberger, and Katherine Michelmore.

Much discussion of the minutes of the last meeting.  They were corrected and finally approved.
December 2017 minutes: Approved by all.
January 2018 minutes:  Brett moved, Walt seconded and all but Sue Hanson approved.

Shareholder Katy Michelmore suggested that the minutes are perhaps too detailed.  We could record the meeting and just make a written summary. 

Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
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Average water use: 13,406 g/day    [High]
High water use makes it difficult to pump the water we need at low cost. 

SDG&E has changed their low rate windows.

Chlorine levels: 054, 0.4, 0.2 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfers:  
Meters unlocked: 0
Meters replaced:  
Emergency Calls: 2
Leak Search: 0
Testing:  Current 
1-15-18:  Mike woke up to find that water was running down Crestline.  We lost over 53K gallons because of this.  There was a failed zone P meter.
The meter was replaced and the water was turned back on.

1-22-18:  No water was pumped overnight. Mike found that the telemetry back-up power supply failed overnight.  Mike reset everything and got the telemetry back on.

2-6-18:  Mike noticed that out pumping time did not match the gallons pumped.  The transmission line from Pedley Valley was leaking.  Mike and Brandan drained the line, made the repair and blew the line out before placing it back in service.

2-9-18:  Back to Pedley to because the repair did not hold.  This time the holes were welded shut.  This repair is holding. 
Glenn pointed out that is we loose this pipeline up to the tanks, it will be very expensive to repair.  This is the main reason we started our reserve account.

2-8-18:  The Stehlys pulled the 5HP pump from well #4 and capped the wellhead.  The 5HP pump is in very good shape.  It was last used in 2006.  It is now sitting in the Board room.  They will get around to cleaning up the electrical system someday.  

New Tank:  Mike will get the engineering report next week.  He will then go the County to pull the permit.  Installation will probably be in May.  We should have no problem if shareholder are careful with water. 
Secretary’s Report [Brett Michael Hauser]
No new escrows
Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson] 
Copied from Sue’s written report
See financials included with these minutes
“Sue commented that it was great that Debbie had been able to have our January report ready for us for our February meeting.  Thank you, Debbie!

The reports were formatted a bit differently than usual in order to get them to us for this meeting, so some #'s looked a bit misleading until you scanned both reports, but the #'s are good.

As of January 31st our money market account contained $200,114.94, our business checking account contained $78,811.07 and we also had in our possession $18,730.48 worth of not yet deposited checks.

These two checking and checks on hand totals combined give us just under $98,000 for our checking account.

This is an especially great # as in January we spent $28,000+ for the first half payment for our new water tank, and approx. $2,000 for new siding for our water tank shed, or stated differently, $30,000+ more than we would normally spend in a month!

With already having accounted for $50,388.91 worth of fees collected through 1/31/18, we also still have approx. $10,000 worth of outstanding monies due from our January billing. These bills will incur late fees and will further increase our checking account balance.

I am happy to report that the Water Co. is financially in very good shape!”
The AR’s were reviewed.  Linda and Debbie will send out late bills next week.

Old business/New Business:
“Next-door Neighbors” [social media]:  Sue reported that some shareholders were using next-door neighbors to exchange info about the Water Co.  Katie Michelmore also stated that some shareholders, including herself used this social media. Joanne explained the water Company is not associated with this site and that shareholders should contact us directly.  A discussion ensued about using social media in the future.     
Sue Hanson’s Issues with the Notice that was sent out with the January bills:   After some discussion, it was decided to refer shareholders to the website.  Our meeting minutes explain the changes in the tank project over the last few months 
Website: John will be asked to update the website appropriately.

Congratulations:  To Mark for making the news with photo of him working at the observatory.  Newspaper:  Sunday Union Tribune
Sue reported that she has been getting inappropriate E-mails that she doesn’t appreciate.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 A.M.
Next Meeting March 10th, 2018
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne

February 12, 2018
 Has 


